
SOCKS, SHOES AND UNDERWEAR NEEDED  The WMUV mission 

partnership with the Standing Rock Reservation began in 2009.  

Virginians continue to minister to Native Americans there.  This 

July, GPBC will be sending a mission team to share the hope of 

Jesus with these precious people.  Please help us show God’s 

love by donating the items listed below.  And, keep our team in 

prayer as well as all those we will serve.   

 New shoes for children and teens (athletic/tennis shoes) 

 Underwear for girls and boys (boys prefer boxers; girls love 

the ones with designs, not all white).   

 Socks for children and teens (preferably colored and no 

show, no white) 

 

THE PENINSULA BAPTIST ASSOCIATION SEASON OF PRAYER is 

upon us.  Our PBA works to make our local missions run 

smoothly.  They organize our Sports Camp and provide Lodge 

Pal at Eagle Eyrie for our use.  Our GPBC offering goal is $1000 

this year.  We are asking for your support.  Envelopes can be 

found at the WMU niche in the hall.  Thank you for contributing.   

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  will be held July 10-14.  Teachers are 

still needed for both the Kindergarten and 1st grade classes.  

Helpers are needed in other areas as well.  A sign-up sheet is in 

the Narthex or see Donna Phillips.  There will be a brief workers 

meeting on June 25th right after the morning worship service.   

 

THANK YOU  The Ogden family would like to express our thanks 

for all the cards and phone calls during our time of sorrow and 

for our Pastor Bud and our deacons for being there for us when 

we needed the support and showing of love.  God is our refuge 

and strength, always ready to help in times of trouble.  Psalm 

46:1.  —The Family of Gary and Bonnie Ogden 
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CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT (CI) COMMITTEE UPDATE 
 

The CI committee is pleased to announce that we are nearing 

completion of Phase 2 based on our phased approach to  

improving the infrastructure at GPBC.  The most recent update 

has been the small kitchen near the Narthex.  We continue to be 

humbled by your support and encouragement through this multi

-year process.  In addition, we are very grateful to the Building 

and Grounds Committee through this process.   

 

The final phase of improvements (Phase 3), initially planned by 

the CI committee and presented for church approval several 

years ago, envisioned an outdoor shelter to service picnics, 

sports camps, etc.  In the interim period, we have continued to 

study evolving facility use and needs and we have received  

valuable insights from membership as well.  Thus, the CI com-

mittee would like to propose that the church body consider two 

options for Phase 3: 

 

• Phase 3A—Continue with the original plan to update the 

existing fellowship hall and kitchen and construct an outdoor 

shelter based on availability of funds.   

• Phase 3B—Build an addition to the existing fellowship hall to 

serve larger capacity functions and to provide additional flex-

ibility to meet the needs of GPBC.  (Having an air-

conditioned/heated environment instead of an outdoor shel-

ter was indicated higher priority by a number of members 

than an outdoor space).   

 

On June 14, 2017 at 6:30pm, a called business meeting will be 

held to discuss the options above.  Please be on the lookout for 

more detailed information in the Narthex about the called  

business meeting.  Mark your calendars now and plan to attend.  

In the interim, please feel free to relay your questions or ideas 

to any member of the CI committee.   

 

Respectfully, The Capital Improvements Committee 
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